
RÉSUMÉ DIGEST

ACT 673 (HB 888) 2016 Regular Session Pierre

Existing law requires any dealer of motor vehicles who receives a previously owned vehicle
with the intention of reselling such vehicle to remove the license plate from that vehicle.
Prior law required the dealer to execute an affidavit attesting to that fact and attach said
affidavit to the title and registration.

Existing law requires the dealer to notify the secretary on a monthly report listing all plates
so removed and destroyed.

New law requires the dealer to remove the license plate and submit an electronic notification,
instead of an affidavit, to the Dept. of Public Safety and Corrections, which states he has
received the vehicle, removed the license or number plate from such vehicle, and intends to
resell the vehicle.

New law requires the dealer to attach the title and registration to the electronic notification
and electronically notify the secretary monthly of all plates removed and destroyed.

New law extends the notice requirement for canceled license plates in existing law to leased
vehicles.

Effective August 1, 2016.

(Amends R.S. 47:505(B)(2))


